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City of Elk River
MAYORS UPDATE
October 2020
Fall Clean up starts this week, October 1st thru October 7th. The dumpsters will be set up by the Potlatch building on Landing Road. We will accept all items except Hazardous. No paint, oil, thinner, etc. If you need assistance, give us a call at City Hall.  This clean up week ties into our Nuisance Ordinance. These property owners are working directly with the City or working to make progress on their own. We appreciate their efforts!
The park improvement project with the playground equipment is coming along nicely due in large part to Troy Inman’s efforts putting the equipment together. After the City did its part tearing out the old asphalt, the Rec District (Troy and Rod Black) prepared the site with gravel and borders. On the playground equipment, Troy is doing the heavy lifting with the help of a couple volunteers. Thank you Troy!
As I’m sure that you have heard, we got the grant to bring licensed broadband internet to Elk River!  Inland Cellular received the contract and is working on it now. They have to have it up and running by early December.
The Fire Department auction crew pulled off another successful auction at Tom’s Tavern thanks to your generosity with auction items and deep pockets. They raised $14,000 and want to thank you! The new fire station is coming along nicely. They are now working inside the building on the kitchen, restroom, office, etc.  Thank you to everyone who has helped put on these auctions over the years.  I know there is a ton of work involved to pull them off year after year.
The City is working with the Clearwater Highway District on a paving project that will help us fix the holes on Front Street and a couple pavement cuts across the road for culverts and hook ups. Finally!! By tagging onto their planned paving projects we will be able to afford it.
A heads up to all dog owners in town.  We have been getting calls about excessive barking issues.  Please respect your neighbors and handle your dogs so the City doesn’t have to take further measures.
Update on the Rob Davis Subdivision. The City is working with Brad – Clearwater Highway Dist, Rob Davis and Brian Stephens – Whispering Pines RV Park, to make sure that he has the infrastructure in place to handle the anticipated spring runoff. Rob has hired an engineering firm to put the final Planning/Zoning Plan together.
I have to say, I really appreciate working with the other entities on these projects. Working together, we can accomplish so much more!
Thanks for listening!
Mayor Dave
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